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There continues to be little to no movement in organising the Geneva II peace talks to end the horrific warfare being conducted in Syria. Originally, it was proposed for 23rd November, this became December and now it’s being pushed back to January next year. Meanwhile the fighting between government forces and opposing groups continues to escalate, including in densely populated areas, causing widespread death, injury, and displacement. The UN estimates that more than 100,000 people have been killed. Deaths arising as an indirect consequence of the conflict will be even higher, particularly as winter and the lack of sufficient humanitarian assistance take their toll.
The Women’s International League for Peace and Freedom (WILPF) has been working with Syrian women to assist them with advocacy for a non-violent solution. In this endeavour, WILPF is using all available international channels including UN human right bodies such as the Hu[image: image1]man Rights Council and CEDAW Committee, as well as advocacy with member States. We continue to provide technical support on various aspects relating to working in humanitarian emergencies, transitional justice, documentation and participation in peace talks.

 

The United Kingdom has made it clear that women must be at the table for the peace talks, not in the corridors or in the margins, but at the table. This is good and as it should be. We know from experience and history that if women are NOT a part of peace negotiations, then the peace will reflect the power dynamics of conflict and will ultimately fail.

 

The international community must uphold the obligations outlined in the Security Council Resolution (SCR) 1325, the UN General Assembly Resolution GA/65/283 (2011), and the Security Council Resolution 2044. These documents all reaffirm the overarching importance of women’s participation in peace-building, peace keeping and international security processes.

As an organization that work towards women’s human rights and gender equality, we call upon the international community including States to promote and express solidarity with WILPF’s belief:

· Parties must be brought to table for serious negotiation to stop the conflict.
· Women have to be present and play a role in the delegations.
· Gender expertise must be present in the delegation and that is open to having civil society representatives.
· The women of Syria have to be present and shall have a voice in the negotiations themselves. 
Together, with your help and support, we can do this. Together, we can get women into the Geneva II peace talks.  

In peace,
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Madeleine Rees 
Secretary General
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